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Dear Members, 
 

 

Here we are, the end of September already. I am busy trying to get 

my plants covered so they survive the blast of fall! 
 

We need to elect new officers. The positions are President, 
Secretary, and Treasurer. Debbie Baldwin has one more year as 
Vice President. She has done an excellent job finding programs for 
us and has next year pretty much filled.  
 
We will be decorating a Christmas tree for Magic City. This is a big 
fundraiser for them. Our theme will be Cowboys and Angels with 
brown and gold colors. The more; people making ornaments the 
better! 
 
We are already planning the Christmas party. Please let us know if 
you would be interested in a potluck dinner that evening. It is always 
fun to share a meal.  
 
We are not requiring masks at our meetings but, if you are more 
comfortable, please wear one. Let's try to keep all of our members 
healthy! 
 
Dates to remember: 
 
- Oct. 4   Cindy Paul and Jean Corber Trunk Show 
- Oct 18   Board Meeting 7 pm in the Conference room at the church 
- Oct. 20   Community quilts at the library from 10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 
They need sewers, pressers, and cutters. All are welcome. 
- Oct. 5, 12, 19. 26   Open sew on the 3rd floor of the library from  
10:00 a.m. – 3 p.m.  Bring whatever you are working on and your 
lunch.  Great time for chatting. All are welcome! 
 
Hope to see you all. Remember, if you do not feel well, stay 
home, wash your hands often, and social distance. Masks are not 
mandatory, but they will keep us safe! 

Deb O'Grady 
Past and Present  President 

 

 

* Positions Opening for 2022 
 
*President:                         Deb O’Grady 
 

Vice Pres:                      Debbie Baldwin 
                    
*Secretary:                   Mary Ellen Little 
 

*Treasurer:                         Donna Dolan 
 

Quilt Show Chair:                        Vacant 
 

Greeter:                           Sue Capozella 

 
New Members:                   Helen Jarvis 
 

Librarian:                            Joyce Holub 
 

Programs:                     Debbie Baldwin 
 

Newsletter:              Angela McPherson 
                  Di Wilsey Geer 

 

Photographer:                    Lissy Currie 
Angela McPherson 

Di Wisey Geer 
 

Webmistress:                   Judy Gilmore  
 

Facebook:               Angela McPherson 
                                         Di Wilsey Geer 

Ilka Moosman 
 
Round Tuit:                    Di Wilsey Geer 
 

Community Quilts:         CHQ Members          
- Quilter/Coordinator:       Donna Dolan 
- Distribution:                       Char Nolan 
 

2021  CHQ  

Board Members 

 

http://chquilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851/


 

  

 

October 4, 2021 – CHQ Club Meeting @ 7 pm 
 Cindy Paul and Jean Korber’s Trunk Show 

 

October 18, 2021 – CHQ Board Meeting @ 7 pm 
 

November 1, 2021 – CHQ Club Meeting @ 7 pm 
Tabletop Clinic 

 Pick-A-Pocket Denim Challenge - 2022 
 

November 15, 2021 – CHQ Board Meeting @ 7 pm 
 

December 6, 2021 – CHQ Club Meeting @ 7 pm 

Christmas Party & Gift Exchange 
Ugly Fat Quarter Revival 

 

Visit us on Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

 

1st Wednesday Workshop 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851


 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Left:  Linda pieced,  
quilted, and gave her Card 
Trick Quilt to the CHQ Charity 
Quilt.  Linda always seems to 
amaze us with her work. 

 

Left: Here's a 
baby, a lap, & a 
queen size quilt 
finished in 
September.  As 
you may see, 
we're using 
some preprinted 
fabric.  We could 
sure use some 
more tops! 
 
Donna D. 

5 Twin Quilts 



  

IT’S ELECTION TIME 
  New officers are to be elected to take office on January 1, 2022.  Positions for election are 
President, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Please see the Bylaws under “Forms and Info” at the 
bottom of the website (http://chquilters.org/) for duty descriptions for these positions.  While 

 there, please also note the list of Additional Board Member titles and duties.  Should any of those interest 
you, or should you have any questions, please contact President Deb O’Grady.  Also, feel free to visit with 
the member currently holding the position that has caught your attention for detailed information from an 
experienced volunteer. The Newsletter Editor, Webpage, and Facebook Administrator positions have 
already been filled for next year. Step up and serve to continue this organization into the next year!  

 

 

   CHQ Library 
 
 

Your CHQ library has 15 new 
Quilting mystery novels. 

Thank you, Donna Dolan and Sue Frerich, 
for your donations. 

 

Also available are pattern books for your 
fall and Christmas quilts. 

Library is available at 6:30 pm before the 
meeting.  Come early and check out your 
CHQ library. 

Joyce Holub, Librarian 

 

JINGLE BELL JINGLE BELL,  
IT’S ORNAMENT MAKING TIME AGAIN! 

 
 

Once again, CHQ will be sponsoring a Christmas tree for the Magic City Enterprises’ 
Festival of Trees fundraiser.  This corporation provides support to people with  
intellectual and developmental disabilities.  Your board members served as the initial 

committee and agreed upon the theme of “Cowboys and Angels” with a color theme of Wyoming 

BROWN and GOLD.  The tree will be six to seven foot tall, bearing a crocheted angel tree topper donated 
by Donna D. and  Judy G. has volunteered to do some special gold bead work.  Coordinator, Carole G. will be 

circulating a signup sheet at our October 4, 2021 meeting for 6 volunteers to physically decorate the tree 

on a date yet to be determined.  There is a need for 200 handmade ornaments to fill our tree. 
 

  In 2019, the CHQ tree drew the largest bid of the evening bringing in $1,000 for our charity.  Let’s try 

to make that happen once again!  Your brown and gold cowboy or angel themed ornaments may 

be brought to the November 1, 2021 meeting or delivered to Carol G. at her residence (address listed in your 

membership roster) OR to Cynthia H. at her place of business Crazy Motor Sports 2118 E Lincoln Way (open 

M-W 2:00-6:00 p.m. or Saturdays 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.).  The deadline for ornament delivery is Wednesday, 
November 24, 2021.  Please ensure that your ornaments have a hanging loop no greater than 1 inch in 
length, thus making the drop ½”.  This request is due to the mandate that all ornaments be wired to the 
tree for secure mobility when being delivered to the bidding winner. 

 
   New Members 

 

Our revised membership list has 
been emailed to everyone. We now 
have 77 members including our 
newest members.   
 
Please look for and welcome Sandie 
Yuenling and Barbie Coonts, our 
newest members, at our meetings. 
 

Helen Jarvis 

 

http://chquilters.org/


  



   

          Free Motion Quilting (FMQ) with Embroidery 

By Penny Olive 

 

       Tips and Tricks 
 

Marking: 
Penny recommended using any blue line water soluble marker for marking her quilts.   

However, if the blue marks don’t disappear with water, you can use the Blue Line Marker 

Be Gone recipe (which she found on the internet) … 1 cup of water, 1 teaspoon of baking 
soda mixed in a spray bottle and the marks will disappear like the ghost in your attic. 
 
Batting: 
Penny recommend using wool batting and even doubling it to get the dazzling puffy technique and 
make your embroidery design pop out as your FMQ will retract to the background.   Penny 
recommends not to iron the quilt if you are using wool batting. 
 
Embroidery Designs:   
Penny uses the Embroidery Library because not only are they beautiful, but they often go on sale.  
(Machine Embroidery Designs at Embroidery Library! - Embroidery Library (emblibrary.com).  
Simple embroidery and background stitching makes beautiful wall quilts.  
 
Thread: 
Penny recommends using a 60-weight thread or higher to allow the FMQ to sink in the quilt.  She uses 
the Superior Thread since she finds it readably available at the Sewing Center of Cheyenne. 
 
FMQ and Rulers 

Penny recommends using simple straight lines either by using markings from a 
fabric pen and a ruler or using the Line Tamer ruler.  Then you can stitch a few 
feathers or large/more difficult designs and surround them with simple FMQ or 
scribbling the background to pop the embroidery design out.  Starting in the center 
and quilting out to the edges will prevent creases or folds.   You can also echo 
around your embroidery design or other FMQ designs you create.  No matter what 
you chose to do Penny encourages quilters to give it a try.  Your favorite technique 
will appear with practice. 

 
Finishing the Wall Quilt with Sleeves: 
We learned that Penny did not enjoy hand stitching sleeves on the back of her wall art quilts.  So, she 
got creative and bought the Elmer’s Clear Washable glue and glues the sleeve on the back.  Now if you 
wash the wall quilt (which she does not recommend) then the sleeves may fall off, but you can always 
readd them with a little more glue or use a fabric glue for a more permanent solution. Start adding 
sleeves and labels to your quilts to be Quilt Show ready. 
 

Penny, thank you for taking time out of your day to inspire the CHQ Members to start FMQ 
on small projects.  Your work is amazing. 

 
Penny teaches classes at the Sewing Center of Cheyenne.   

See the advertisement page for their link and join other  
CHQ members by taking some of Penny’s classes. 

 

https://www.emblibrary.com/EL/Default.aspx


 

 

 

  

Free Motion Quilting (FMQ) with Embroidery 
Presentation 

     By Penny Olive 



 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 October 4, 2021 – “Cindy Paul and Jean Korber’s Trunk Show”  
 

 November 1, 2021 – “Tabletop Clinics” by local CHQ Members  
 If you have a quick demonstration you would like to add 

contact Debbie  
 

 December 7, 2021 – “Christmas Party & Gift Exchange” 
 Not So Attractive Fat Quarter Activity Reveal.  Ensure you bring your project in a 
gift bag with the number that was assigned somewhere on the outside.  If you 
don’t remember the number please ask Di. 

 



 

 

  

Left:  Marie H. made 
two wonderful table 
runners.  Yes, she lives 
in Colorado, but she 
likes being part of CHQ 
here in Wyoming.  She 
also made a fun and 
colorful square quilt 
that was appliqued on 
top.  These were Round 
Tuit projects.  Way to 
go Marie!!!  

Above:  Gale D. made a vintage Bonnet Girl and Straw-Hat Boy quilt and had used 
crayons to add color to the children.  Her second quilt was paper pieced together.  Gale 
doesn’t get out a lot so if you ever want to visit her just look her up and give her a call.  
She’d love the company. 



 
 
 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Right:  Daenette M. showcased her pineapple 
twist quilt which will make a perfect baby 
quilt.  She also showed a curve quilt and a 
QAYG Miss Daisey quilt which she has 
taught both quilts in a class. 

Below:  Robbin F. models her 
quilt.  Way to show off your quilt 
and beautiful smile. 

SEPTEMBER GUESTS 

SHANNON JONES 
CLAIRE LONG 
PAT MOORE 
GALE DAVIS 

KAREN KENT 
VICTORIA STEEL 

JOY MOCKELMANN 
ROXANNE RICHLE 

BOBBIE ESTES 
 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left and below:  Angela M. finally 
finished one of her Round Tuit quilts 
called “Hash Browns”.  Her 
daughter Alex has already  
claimed the quilt. She  
used her  
embroidery  
machine for the  
big squares and  
used rulers to  
quilt it. 

Above and left:  Cynthia always presents 
beautiful quilts.  The two above are baby 
quilts for her friend’s babies and the 
beautiful fall quilt was a mystery quilt. 



COMING UP NEXT FOR  
November’s BOM…  

Bear Paw 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

Directions can be found on 
Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442

851 

October 2021 BOM: 
Friendship Star 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

We had 26 members step up to participate in our fun-filled Ugly Fat Quarter  
Christmas exchange challenge project.  Each fat quarter was 
placed in a numbered bag along with a notion.  We tracked the 
numbered bags by the donor quilters name.  Bags were drawn 
at the July meeting where we tracked which numbered bag the 
quilter drew to ensure that they did not draw their own.  
Members participating are required to make a project, be it a 
table runner, a table topper, a bag/purse, a lap quilt, a wall 
hanging, a scissor case, a mug rug, or whatever.  The majority of 
the fat quarter and the notion must be used in the final project.   
 
Keep your project confidential for the final reveal.  Finished 
projects are to be wrapped, the number from the bag added as 
a gift tag, and brought to the December 6, 2021, meeting where 
we reveal the last “fun factor” to this challenge.   

 

 
 

  
 
 

 

Quick Quilting tips from the Newsletter Editor: 
 

Preparing for a Class 
 

 Ensure you have a supply list and request any information from the instructor if 
needed.  If you haven’t heard from the instructor or the point of contact… reach 
out.  Life can get busy at times so sometimes you may need to just reach out if 
you need more information or the supply list. 
 

 Ensure you bring an extension cord (you never know who has one and who 
doesn’t). 

 

 Clean your machine before class, put in a new needle, pre-wind two to three 
bobbins, do your homework (what the instructor requests you to do) 

 

 Try not to jump ahead. BUT if you have the pattern or resources, you can then 
read/watch them before the class.  I don’t know about you but that helps my 
anxiety a little but don’t assume you know the instructions the teacher will give 
so don’t jump ahead. 

 

 Get a good night of sleep, take inventory the day before of your supplies, show up 
early to set up, and enjoy your class!  Don’t forget to bring your project in at the 
next CHQ meeting for show and tell!!! 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHQ Quilt Show Word Search (mywordsearch.com) 
 
 
 
 

 

 

BALLOT DESTINATION HAND NOTIONS SHOPPING

BOOKS ENTRIES IDEAS PATTERNS SLEEVE

BUS EXHIBIT INSPIRATION PRIZES SLIDES

BUSY FABRIC COLLECTING INSTRUCTORS QUILTS SPONSOR

CHOCOLATE FAIR JUDGED REGIONAL SWAPS

CLASSES FIRST LABEL RETREAT TRAVEL

CREATIVITY FOOD LECTURES RIBBONS VENDORS

CRUISE FRIENDS LONGARM SECOND VIEWERS CHOICE

DEMINSTRATION GROUP MACHINES SHIPPING WHITE GLOVES

DESIGNS GUILD NATIONAL SHOP HOP WORKSHOP

https://mywordsearch.com/489811


 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Answer Key 

https://www.sewcenter.com/
https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/
https://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/index.php


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send your dues of $20 and the 

membership form listed in the newsletter to 

CHQ, P O Box 21194, 82003. THANK YOU!  

Donna Dolan, Treasurer 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cell Phones: 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off and 
that emergency conversations be held out 
of the meeting room. 
 

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at the First United Methodist 
Church, 108 E. 18th St. on the first Monday 
of each Month starting at 7 pm.  Please 
view the newsletter for exact meeting 
times and programs.  During the meetings 
you will have access to our Library. 
 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more projects.  Please share 
information regarding each piece. 
 

How to Reach Us 
Website:  www.chquilters.org  
Facebook at Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
(https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851) 
E-mail:  info@chquilters.org 

 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite your friends to attend our 
meetings.  All skill levels and non-quilters 
are welcome.  Non-members may attend 
two meetings for free unless we have a 
paid quest speaker, then guests are asked 
to pay a $5 fee.  On the third and 
subsequent meetings, the non-member 
must pay $2 unless membership dues are 
paid. 
 

Advertisements & Articles for 
Newsletter 

Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or 
sewing related.  They must be “copy” 
ready.  The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information.   
Ad size is 3.5” wide x 4.5” tall. 
Articles for the Newsletter can be e-mailed 
to quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com no later 

than the 3rd Wednesday of each month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mailing address:   
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters  

PO Box 21194 

Cheyenne WY 82003 
 
 

http://www.chquilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851
mailto:info@chquilters.org
mailto:quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com

